PHILLER CELTIMADO LIVILIDENE ---MOTALICO LA EVILOETORI BAKI TELIN VES

Deita, Ontario

August 29, 1981

The Executive Committee of the Beverley Lake Protective Association was called to order by our President, Alfred Brown at the Brown's Summer Home, August 29, 1981, at 10:30 A.M. Those in attendance were Bert Angermann, Jerry Angermann, Lois Brown, Alfred Brown, Stella Cheetham, Ted Greatrix, Marie Shelley, and Ed Van Voornis.

The opening prayer was given by Marie Shelley.

The minutes of the Annual Business Meeting and Picnic held at the York Wills Summer Home August 1, 1981 were read for consideration. Due to the absence of the Treasurer, Mr. George Goudy, there was no treasurer's report. The President called for Committee Reports. The Membership Chairman reported approximately sixty (oO) persons in attendance at the business meeting and picnic.

The first subject under old business was a letter to be submitted to the town council in regard to the inconveniences caused by the high water level of the Lower Beverley Lake also to be included in the letter a reminder that the Association has not received an answer to the previous inquiry concerning the possibility of building a Pavilion in the Park for Community and Lake Association use during the Summer Camping Season. This letter is to include the concerni of the Lake Shore Association about the deplorable condition at the Town Dump where garbage bags are floating in open water which may be causing damaging drainage into Lower Bewerkey Lake.

The first item of new business was the selection of the date of July 4, 1982 (Sunday) for the Water Regatta to be held in the Bay of Little Brockvill with Ted Grearix and Ed Van Voorhis as chairmen. August 7, 1982 (Saturday) was chosen as the date for the next Annual Business Meeting and Picnic to be held at the Al Brown Cottage at 5;30 Pm. The president announced the Spring Executive Meeting to be held June 26, 1982, 10 AM at the Al Brown Cottage. A discussion washeld concerning a sugjested more formalized program for the annual picnic. Jois grown volunteered to Lok into this matter and bring some material to the Spring Executive Meeting.

Jerry Angermann reported that the vandalism program is still in affect. Stella Cheetham expressed appreciation to the Brown's for their hospitality.

Id Van Voorhie made a motion for adjournment and Bert Angermann secon it. It carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Respectivity satisfactions,

inte m. Sheller, Secretary

CES